STEERING GROUP MINUTES: 2nd February 2012
PRESENT: Janice Collins, Pauline Ferguson, Marie Kelly, Kirsty Rawley, Tony Mayer, Dot Carney, Aileen Paterson, Barry McKenna, Elle Steele, Tanveer Nabi.

APOLOGIES: Sandra Curran, Elaine Newton.

1. Janice opened the meeting by suggesting that a Consultation on an alteration to school hours at Robslee should be discussed first. She explained that permission had been sought from and given by the Head of Service in the Education Department for including a consultation as an agenda item for this meeting. 

Barry asked about the status of the other two suggested options: a funded breakfast club or minibus. Marie stated that the Education Authority has in the past stated that they would not support this and that this remains the position.
Barry then reported that the councillors who had attended the last meeting of the Robslee Parent Council, Councillors Fletcher, Wallace                  and Provost Mackie had indicated that they would look in to these other options. Aileen reported that Robslee Parent Council had written to John Wilson about a number of issues surrounding the uniting of the two schools and are currently awaiting his response. Barry reported that the issue probably affects only 8 or 10 children at Robslee and that to change school hours for such a small number may not be the best way forward. Barry stated that he would not support a consultation at this point and Aileen agreed.
Marie reiterated that a consultation is the authority’s response to this issue. Janice suggested putting a consultation on the agenda for the next meeting and all present agreed.

2. The minutes were then proposed. Janice drew everyone’s attention to the item on page 3: consultation on uniform. She advised that the paperwork for this consultation is currently with the consultants and is awaiting their response. Aileen suggested that there should not be two different consultations at the same time and proposed that the uniform consultation should take precedence. Barry agreed. Janice noted that she would await the response from the consultants.
The minutes were duly accepted by all present.
3. Janice referred to the overview of health and wellbeing and noted that this was drawn up with staff input. She reported that staff from both schools had attended training on nurturing and resilience. The feedback from these sessions was reassuring as strategies currently being used to support children in Giffnock and Robslee are ones recommended as being appropriate for this type of support.

Janice noted that Seasons for Growth training had been undertaken by staff from both schools. Kirsty explained that this scheme is a whole-school approach to supporting emotional resilience to change.

Janice reported that opportunities for staff development have been created by renegotiating collegiate times: staff will be having joint monthly meetings henceforth until June, in addition to separate meetings to address current needs and issues at the two schools. The management team has a good overview. The cluster based social worker and Educational Psychologist will support staff development.
Janice noted that teachers have planned jointly for the Enterprise projects at each stage, including opportunities for the children to work and play together. 

Janice has met with the children from Robslee primaries 1-4 and noted

· they are asking a lot of questions about the merger.
· they have concerns about siblings and friends who continue to be at the Robslee campus after August 2012.
· they would like joint projects to continue.
Janice suggested that the children’s input would help inform the next transition plan.

Janice further reported that

· the authority and other cluster schools have been very supportive of the need to address social and emotional wellbeing and all cluster schools are working on the same strand of social and emotional wellbeing.
· an overview of the Staged Intervention plans has highlighted that there are no children currently on STINT 1 or above in Robslee Primary 1.

· the use of Glow has increased in both schools.

· there is a possibility of buddying at Glenwood Nursery for pupils at the Robslee campus from August 2012.

· she has already had professional dialogue meetings with staff to discuss the children currently at Robslee and this information would provide a baseline for comparison of their performance when they have moved schools.
Janice asked what level of detail about health and wellbeing plans the steering group would require. Marie shared the authority’s planners which all staff use and gave a copy to Barry. Janice noted that she was already planning for an individual child who would be moving to Giffnock Primary in August 2012 and indicated that staff are already skilled at this type of planning.

Marie encouraged parents to alert their child’s school if any issues are noted at home. She indicated that there is Responding to Worries training available for staff.

Janice suggested that a progress report should be added to all future agendas. Marie agreed that this should be a permanent agenda item. Barry stated that he felt that parents do see the progress already being made. Marie stressed the importance of relationships, ethos and climate.
Janice noted that a new transition plan will be needed shortly and that the steering group should be involved in writing it. Marie suggested that the views of the pupils would also be important. Janice indicated that after Easter the focus would be on the pupils currently in Primary 1 and 2 and children moving to Giffnock early.

Marie suggested that there should be ongoing opportunities for joint planning and working. Barry suggested surveying parents about their views on the progress being made. Marie and Janice suggested this could be in the form of a tear-off strip in a newsletter. 

Janice praised the support she has received from the management teams and staff in both schools,
4. Janice reported that Kirsty and Pauline have been working on the Travel Plan. Kirsty reported that they had met to review and update the plan. They are working with the Junior Road Safety Officers (JRSOs) and have been provided with large maps of the local area by Greg Brown of the Environment Department. The children in some classes have already plotted their own address and are working to identify routes to school and possible dangers. Kirsty and Pauline will meet with the JRSOs and Greg Brown on Tuesday 7th February to formulate an updated travel plan with safest routes and possibly a Park and Stride route. Pauline and Kirsty noted that this plan would be child-friendly and would also incorporate cycling proficiency and Walk to School week. Barry suggested that parents might be sensitive to the use of terms such as catchment and non-catchment areas and urged caution in the wording used.
5. A.O.C.B. 
Aileen reported that there was a rumour circulating that Our Lady of the Missions Primary Parent Council have been told that they will get part of the Robslee building from August 2012. Janice said she had heard a rumour that OLM parents had been pushing for use of the building at a meeting with Catholic Church representatives. 

Marie stated that she had no information about either of these rumours but that she would take this information to the authority. Barry expressed his concerns over these rumours and Janice acknowledged that they were shared by the steering group. Tanveer suggested that these rumours stem from the original consultation. Barry suggested that the good work of this steering group could be compromised by having to share the Robslee building with another school. Janice indicated that she is keen to have information so that she is able to answer questions from parents.
Elle apologised for her late arrival, and that of Tanveer.
6. DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Thursday 8th March 2pm at Robslee Primary.
